
To: City of Phoenix Planning Commission Date: December 5, 2018 

From: Racelle Escolar    
Planner III 

Subject: BACK UP TO ITEM NO. 2 (Z-51-17-6) – APPROXIMATELY 125 FEET NORTH 
OF THE NORTHWEST CORNER OF 52ND STREET AND VIRGINIA AVENUE 

This memo is to provide a revised staff recommendation that addresses a change of 
ownership that occurred since the initial filing and corrects a technical error in the 
Development Narrative. Additionally, staff received 29 letters and a petition since the 
issuance of the staff report for this request. This new correspondence is attached.   

Staff received correspondence from the applicant on December 4, 2018 indicating that 
there was a change of ownership from Stacey Acres, LLC to ACG-Arancia, LLLP/Valley 
Income Properties effective May 24, 2018 and providing updated application documents 
and ownership verification forms. There are numerous references to the property 
ownership in the Development Narrative that must be updated to reflect this change.  

Staff also identified a scrivener’s error on page 10, Section B.1, bullet point #5, which 
incorrectly references a minimum 40-foot building setback on the west perimeter property 
line. The proposed setback on the west perimeter property line is minimum 25 feet. 

REVISED STAFF STIPULATIONS: 

1. An updated Development Narrative for the 52nd Street Condominiums PUD
reflecting the changes approved through this request shall be submitted to the
Planning and Development Department within 30 days of City Council approval of
this request.  The updated Development Narrative shall be consistent with the
Development Narrative date stamped October 22, 2018, as modified by the
following stipulations.

A. UPDATE ALL REFERENCES TO THE PROPERTY OWNER TO REFLECT
CURRENT OWNERSHIP. 

B. PAGE 10, SECTION B.1, BULLET POINT #5: UPDATE REFERENCE TO 
WEST BUILDING SETBACK TO MINIMUM 25 FEET. 
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2. Right-of-way totaling 40 feet shall be dedicated for the west half of 52nd Street, 

as approved by the Planning and Development Department. 
  

3. In the event archaeological materials are encountered during construction, the 
developer shall immediately cease all ground-disturbing activities within a 33-foot 
radius of the discovery, notify the City Archaeologist, and allow time for the 
Archaeology Office to properly assess the materials. 

  
4. The property owner shall record documents that disclose the existence, and 

operational characteristics of Sky Harbor International Airport to future owners or 
tenants of the property.  The form and content of such documents shall be 
according to the templates and instructions provided which have been reviewed 
and approved by the City Attorney. 

 
EXHIBITS 
Petition (2 pages) 
Correspondence (32 Pages) 






































































